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***EMPLOYEE NEWSLETTER™™*

July 15, 1985

CONGRATULATIONS TO CLAUDE JENKINS ON 20 YEARS ON SERVICE AND TO LARRY
SISCO ON 10 YEARS OF -SERVICE TO THE CITY OF CROSSVILLE!

HAPPY BiRTHDAY TO THE FOLLOWING EMPLOYEES:

Carlis Netherton - August 20
Ralph Hoover - August 21
Reba Lanigan - August 22
Bobby Williams - August 26
Harold Thompson - August 30
Ernest Adams - August 31

Robert Dyer - August 8

Sue True - August 8

John Dooley - August 13
Lawrence Sisco - August 15
Luther Wells - August 18
Carl Boston - August 19

SANITATION DEPARTMENT - Claude Jenkins

%**%**%*****%*********%************%%

Everett Potter lost his home, all furnishings and clothing.
We are asking City employées to help Mr. Potter by donating any household

items, furniture, clothing (sizes below).

Please drop off any donations at the Fire Department (behind City Hall)

any time during the next two weeks.

1 Man Sizes 38=32 work pants Free labor is needed to construct
' a new house on Peavine Rd.

10% wide shoes
Contact Everett if you can
volunteer some time!

1 Ladies Sizes 38 blouse
13-14 pants

1 Teenage girl 38 blouse
15-16 pants
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Any household items (bedding, pots & pans, towels, washcloths, dishes)
will be appreciated. They do not a place for furniture at the present
¥ time. If you have furniture you would like to donate, please call Jane

# at 484-7060 and let her know what you have available.
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SEWER DEPARTMENT - LesSherrill |

B

th. Street and the City Industrial Park..

We are saving the City money by s Instead of laying new sewer lines.
The State Planning Office in Cookeville ¢ sup and took pictures.of this
process and is making a story to put<in thelr "State Newsletter".

We have been slip-lining on N

. 5 .
Also, the City of Algood came by and watched us slip-line, they are very
impressed with this idea.

We had 13 sewer taps and 8 water taﬁs iast-month and 5 grave openings.

CITY TREASURER ~ Carolyn Galyon

We are participating in the summer youth program this year. Connie Hassler
is our participant and we would like to welcome her. In a newsletter that we
received, ETHRA has extended their work schedule until 8-9-85.

DOG POUND - Wilma Matthews

We picked up 25 dogs during this. past month.

INSURANCE DEPARTMENT - Jane Grasham

NOTICE! If you have any .outstanding health claims such as-doctor's visits,
prescription drugs from 9-1-84 to the present and ‘haven't turned them in, please
do so immediately.as.we are -accepting bids on our: ‘healith insurance. Our anniversary

date is ending 8-30- 85.  We need to get our claims ‘up-to-date.

Also, I am getting price qﬁbtes on dental insurance through payroll deductions.
I will let you know next month concerning dental.

Please bring any outstanding claims by City Hall to my effice.

STREET' DEPARTMENT - Amos TLewis

This month's street repair is to hot mix pave Central Avenue from West Ave.
to Livingston Rd. and Livingston Rd. to 127N. We will also be hot mix paving on
Stanley St. from the high school to Watkins Rd. and Stanley St. from Storie to

Prentice St.

BUTILDING INSPECTOR -~ Oliver Campbell

During the month of June 9 building permits were issued with a total
valuation of $200,200.00.



POLICE DEPARTMENT - Chief Robert Foutch

Officer Ted Waldo is currently enrolled in a photography class.
Skills learned from this class will be helpful in pictures the Police

Department uses while working a case.
New additions are being added to the families of 3 police officers:
Donald Threet, Tim Reagan, and Fred Harvey. ‘

Ted Waldo has a new addition to his family-—-a son-in-law. His
daughter Terry and Michael Garrison were marred 7-6-85. Congratulations.

WATER DEPARTMENT - Odetta Green

in the

The Water Department is preparing tax notices to be mailed
Water

That will keep up busy for a couple of months.

next few days.
ffect with the August billing.

rate increases (20%) go into e
Congratulations to former employee Evelyn Cross Baltierra and Joe
who are the proud parents of a new daughter, Krista Lynn, born July 15,

1985 and weighed 6 lbs., 9 3/4 ozs.

WASTEWATER TREATMENT DEPARTMENT - Clark Annis (Bill omn Vacation)

The Wastewater Treatment Plant personnel managed to save $2,300 on
the electricity for Jume. Our records are indicating that the bill for
July will be the lowest bill recorded since the completion of the new
plant. A TVA consultant will be at the plant on July 18, to review our
program and make other recommendations that might save more money. This
will be at mo cost to the city. An article about the Wastewater Dept.
and an aerial photo of the treatment facility was submitted to four ' i
magazine editors for publication in:a fall edition. They all seemed very

interested in receiving the article for publication.

Congratulations to our City Manéger and Les Sherrill and his crew
for sliplining the way to 100,000 gpd relief on the sewer moratorium. We
have noticed about a 40% reduction of flow after heavy rainfalls.

Bill Foland and family are on vacation in Florida this weak. Must
Lester almost divorced the riding lawn mower after his return
He dreamed of riding it while at summer camp and as
tarted mowing with it, it stopped running. I
believe that they are in the process of making up now that it is repaired.
Rod, had any close calls with an inner tube lately? He was knocked out
cold while riding one behind a boat while vacationing at Watts Bar Lake.
Better leave those tubes in the tires and get yourself some skisl!

be nice!
from summer camp.
. soon as he returned and s

ase leave them in the little
seems someone saves them, rumor
to buy a lot out at Tamsi to

City personnel with empty boxes, ple
blue car parked at the Wastewater Plant,
has it that this person, initials ST, had

store them.

ade I certification exam, hope he

remember to check the gas tank on
Sure am glad

Dwayne Massengill passed his Gr
comes down to earth soom. Stanely,
that lawn mower next time before you wear yourself out.




you don't have to pull on a rope to get that new 4x4 started. Is dt
really -true that the older ‘you get, the slower you get early in the
morning? - Bill seems to berproving this fact by ‘hds early. morning
tennis games. Better stick to afternoon, Bill. Wes Erickson just
returned from: a week vacation in Florida with his beard shaved. off,
wonder what he:really got into -while down there. . He complained -of

a sunburn where the sun's not supposed, te: shine.. -

WATER PLANT - Dick Brady

We completed our utility bullding this week. All work being
done by water plant employees. Come by and. see it.

Arthur (Lightning) Wiggins is in the hospital due to a fall
in the plant. . -

* We .have ‘been rumning an energy saving project at the plant and
are waiting on the results.

CITY -RECORDER- - Sally Oglesby-

At the last City Commission meeting, Kirby .Hamilton. of Barge,
Waggoner, Summer, and Cannon complimented the city employees on
their cooperativeness in helping the engineers working on the water
system survey. Their recommendations will be- presented: at. the next

regular commission meeting.

The comm1331on*1s conslderlng ra151ng the water dep031ts for
-residentia®l reéntals: :

Commissdioners asked the state and:local planning commissions as
well as MTAS for thedir recommendations for a uniférm annexation by
referendum.  Areas under consideration: include Hwy. 127N across the
interstate, Genesis:Rd. -across the interstate, Peavine Rd.. across. .
the interstate, Lantana Rd. to Pigeon Ridge, and - Hwy. 127S past-South
Hills.

The commission is.also looking.toward developing surplus airport
property into an industrial park.

Petroleum bids. were read. with:the bids. from Joe Lee Smiith - Gulf
The commission also approwved the publication bid of

Lty

being ‘approved.
the Cumberland County Times.

The State of Tennessee brought. a propbsal for- the: Miller Awe. By-
Pass which was approved by the Comm1551on. Bids are to be let in the
fall of 1986. . ‘



CITY MANAGER'S REPORT -~ Charlie Akins

Raises! Will you receive one? The Board of Commissioners will be
reviewing the city's payroll to determine what raises if. any will be
given for the fiscal year we have now entered.

Jack FElmore has been named Fire Chief with Rick Myers appointed
the Assistant Fire Chief-—~I am sure that these men will do a good

job.
Les Sherrill's crews receive the "Attaboy" this month. The State

Department of Health and Enviromment has given us 100,000 gpd relief omn
the moratorium due to the work that has been completed on the sewer

system rehabilitation.
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